
October 16, 2022 

 

Dear Friends of Saint George, 

Thank you for your consistent and loving support of our parish. These are difficult times for so many of 
us. Some give in to fear. We, as Christians, go forward in trust. As we present this year’s Financial 
Report for fiscal year 2022 (July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022), I am filled with gratitude for you. This has 
been a busy year as we continue to create a new normal in the world, communities, families, and our 
parish. As some of our long-time employees moved into retirement, so we welcomed new members of 
our pastoral staff: Renee Beemsterboer, Business Manager; Jeanne Lassandrello, Director of Life-Long 
Formation; Kristen Maxwell, Director of Youth Ministry; and Deacon Tim Keating. Each of them have 
brought a new expertise and enthusiasm to Saint George. 

There are other projects, more mundane but still important, that have been achieved this year. All 
lighting on the entire campus has been upgraded for more energy efficiency; continuing parking lot 
maintenance; removal of the old sign in front of church; school landscaping; security cameras, especially 
around the school and Adoration Chapel; ongoing technology upgrades for school staff and students; 
relocation of rectory water pipes to avoid future disasters as we suffered this winter; and the long-
awaited repainting of our church steeple.  

We are looking at other projects in the near future. Much of the landscaping around the parish needs 
attention. The gym floor is reaching its limit. Of critical importance is rebuilding our Music Ministry. After 
the disappointment we endured recently, I am more determined to find a Director of Music who will bring 
quality to the program and encourage prayerful talent in praise of God. It is better for us to take our time 
to find the right person than to simply settle. 

As our fine Children’s Faith Formation program teaches our young people, our Saint Vincent de Paul 
Society reaches out to those in need locally, and our youth ministry takes off, we are also in the process 
of starting a Men’s Club and Women’s Club for adults. We are working in tandem with neighboring 
parishes to create a Young Adult Ministry. Various prayer and study ministries grow and develop. And 
there is more to come! 

All of this is possible because of your generous support and participation. Mass attendance has been 
consistently rising since January, up approximately 50% from a year ago. Our collections are currently 
running at about 96% of pre-pandemic levels. Our expenses have remained approximately what they 
were pre-pandemic. While we are blest with our endowment, we know we cannot rely on it to make up 
for future shortfalls in ordinary collections. That was never its intention. And it has taken significant dives 
in recent months. We need to handle our current challenges together, while planning for a long future.  I 
hope you will prayerfully consider your role in keeping Saint George a vibrant source of joy and hope for 
our community. Thank you for your dedication, concern, and generosity. 

         

Reverend Paul G. Seaman 
Pastor 

Saint George Finance Committee 
William Beckman 
Renee Beemsterboer 
Bernard Brady  
Maureen Cetera 
Robert Johnston 
Patrick Sullivan 
Michael Tortorello 
David Whitaker 





 2021 2022 

BEGINNING CASH BALANCE  619,605  638,775  

PARISH OPERATING SURPLUS OR (DEFICIT)        
(54,325) 

                
(2,244) 

ENDING CASH BALANCE  638,775   692,860  

CAPITAL ENDOWMENT FUND   

BEGINNING FUND BALANCE 2,123,289  2,747,293  
CONTRIBUTIONS                 -                    -    
EXPENDITURES    (46,607)                 -    
FUND BALANCE BEFORE MARKET ADJUSTMENT  2,076,682   2,747,293  
MARKET VALUE ADJUSTMENT / EARNINGS     670,611              309  

ENDING FUND BALANCE 2,747,293   2,747,602  

TO TEACH WHO CHRIST IS CAMPAIGN FUND   

BEGINNING FUND BALANCE  63,055   -    
TRANSFER TO ENDOWMENT FUND….     (63,055)  
SAINT GEORGE SHARE OF PLEDGES RECEIVED         11,500  
EARNINGS                98  

ENDING FUND BALANCE -     11,598  

TOTAL CASH AND FUND BALANCES  3,386,068   3,452,060  

   

OPERATING CASH   

AUXILIARY ACCOUNTS 73,495 56,329 
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SAINT GEORGE PARISH 
SUMMARY OF CASH AND FUND BALANCES 

FOR THE YEARS ENDED JUNE 30, 2021 AND 2022 


